
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING FEBRUARY 2021
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, February 11, 2021 via zoom.  Notice of the meeting was posted at the Community Center, Website and Town Garage on February 4, 2021.   Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Greg Haack, Paul Correll, Jeff Baylis, and Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger were present.  Chairman Greg Hyer called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  
Approval of the Minutes of the January 14 Board Meeting and January 19 Special Board Meeting.   Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the January 14 Town Board minutes with corrections.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.   Motion was made by Patty Mullins, seconded by Paul Correll to accept the January 19 Town Board minutes with corrections.   Board Members Greg Hyer, Greg Haack, Paul Correll and Patty Mullins approved.  Motion carried.  Jeff Baylis abstained.
Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Greg Haack to approve the January 31 Financial Report.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The list of invoices for payment was reviewed.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Patty Mullins to approve payment of invoices in the amount of $1,296,307.17.  All Board Members approved.    Motion carried.
 Action on truck & tractor financing.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the financing for the new truck borrowing up to $145,000 for 10 years from State Bank of Cross Plains and to finance the tractor using surplus money.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk:  State Primary Election will be next week on February 16.   Three people have applied for the deputy clerk position.  Closing date is February 19.  In the past there has been a personnel committee which the clerk would like to use to interview and decide on whom to hire.  Patty Mullins is willing to sit on committee.  Board asked that an election inspector to also be on the committee.  Clerk will ask for any interest from inspectors.
Chair:  The date for FEMA response is 3/11.  Bruce slipped off the road on Garfoot Road and a fender was broken when pulling truck out.  Cost of replacing the fender is about $1,000, which Bruce will install once it is delivered. The Peterbuilt truck was back in use for the recent snowstorm although there was another breakdown that Bruce is repairing.    Chair indicated it is possible to undo the wards created on small parcels of land.  Clerk will check with county clerk on redistrict lines being drawn to include the two parcels.  Cross Plains Fire Board met on February 10.  Patty Mullins shared information regarding a proposal from the Village with possible options for renegotiating the fire district agreement among the three municipalities. One option used a maximum percent plus a proportion based on equalized value and another used a minimum percent plus a proportion based on equalized value.  A third option would allot the number of votes on the board equal to the proportion of operating costs paid by each municipality.  The Village Board had three closed meetings to discuss this issue.   The Town of Berry and the Town of Cross Plains were not in favor of any of these options.  The current agreement is in force until April, 2022.
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  None
Discussion/Action on Bill Ibach request for a spot rezone for a residence involving parcels on Jim Garfoot Circle.  Postponed until March.
Action on Board of Review and Open Book dates. Motion was made by Jeff Baylis, seconded by Greg Haack to approve the open book date of June 23, 2021 from 4:00 to 6:00 pm via phone call appointments and Board of Review date of July 12, 2021 from 4:30 pm to 6:30 pm at the community center.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Discussion/Action on Gary Brunner transfer development rights from his parcel on Hwy P to Joe Barman to his parcel on Mineral Point Rd.  
Postponed until March.

Action on extended warranties for truck & tractor.  Motion was made by Greg Haack to purchase the extended warranty in the amount of $2,636.00 on the tractor.  Paul Correll seconded.   Board Members Greg Haack, Jeff Baylis and Paul Correll approved.  Motion carried.  Greg Hyer and Patty Mullins objected.  The extended warranty is a 4-year warranty.
Action on bridge road work for 2021.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins, seconded by Greg Haack to approve the contract with the Fahrner Asphalt Services for $2,450 on the Scherbel Road bridge and Valley Spring bridge in 2021.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Action on payment for Mailbox damage, Alexandra Swenson, 4530 Oak Valley.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer, seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the payment of $50 for mailbox damage at the property of 4530 Oak Valley Road.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.   The meeting was adjourned at 8:26 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk


